PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING 275 Douglas Street UXBRIDGE, MA 01569



MEETING MINUTES

MEETING DATE:

March 3, 2011

MEETING LOCATION:

Uxbridge Police Department

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:

Chief Peter Ostroskey

Uxbridge Fire Department Uxbridge Police Department

Chief Scott Freitas Ben Sherman

DPW

OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE:

Jeanne Daley

Recording secretary PSC

Meeting opened at 9:00 a.m.

#1. Approval of meeting minutes for January 6, 2011

 Motion made by Scott Freitas seconded by Ben Sherman to accept the minutes of the January 6, 2011 meeting. Approved

#2. Crosswalk Signage:

Discussed, weather permitting they will go out in April.

#3. Richardson Street/Landry Lane sight distance. (Hold until spring)

Discussion held and the Public Safety Committee can take no action on this issue.

#4. Toll booth for Boot Drives.

Discussed, see new business Article #1.

#5. Bus Stop sign on Hazel Street.

Discussed and Ben Sherman will take care of this.

NEW BUSINESS:

#1. Request for fund drive in traffic on Main St.

Resident wishes to hold a Boot Drive for her upcoming walk in the Breast Cancer Walk. After much discussion the following motion was made.

 Motion made by Scott Freitas and seconded by Ben Sherman to recommend to the Board of Selectmen that she not be allowed to conduct a Boot Drive for this purpose. Motion was 2-1 Scott Freitas and Ben Sherman yes, Peter Ostroskey,(opposed). Members felt that although they did not agree on this matter if she is not satisfied with this decision she can still go before the Board of Selectmen for approval. The final decision falls within the jurisdiction of the Board of Selectmen.

The Public Safety Committee revisited the wording of the Application/Permit for "Boot Drive" fundraising that was submitted to Michael Szlosek from Ben Sherman. The Public Safety Committee reviewed and changed wording, Ben Sherman to revise the forms and resubmit the policy and application to Michael Slzosek with the changes that were discussed.

#2. Sign Policy request from Town Clerk for Deaf Child sign on Cross Street.Discussion held and the Public Safety Committee decided that these requests will go to the DPW and not the Public Safety Committee. Purpose for signage's coming before the Public Safety Committee would be for recommendations to the Board of Selectmen or the regulatory signs.

** Scott Freitas made a mothion seconded by Ben Sherman, that except for regular signs all other non-signage requests shall be addressed by the Department of Public Works and not the Public Safety Committee. All approved.

Next scheduled meeting: April 7, 2011

Date: July 21 2011

Minutes Accepted

Duter duly 21, 2011	
Members: Blue Dilliau	
Sentes	_
Pour Cotosling	
	_